






 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 31, 2024 

 

 

 

Dr. Georgina Yoshioka, Director 

Department of Behavioral Health 

303 East Vanderbilt Way 

San Bernardino, CA 92415-0026 

 

RE:  Behavioral Health Vehicle Follow-up Audit  

 

We have completed a follow-up audit of the Department of Behavioral Health’s (DBH) vehicles 

for the period of January 1, 2023, through October 11, 2023. The objective of the audit was to 

determine if the recommendations for the findings in the Department of Behavioral Health 

Vehicle audit report dated November 23, 2022, have been implemented. We conducted our audit 

in accordance with the International Standards for the Professional Practice of Internal Auditing 

established by the Institute of Internal Auditors.  

 

We have provided a status of the audit finding identified in the original audit report issued on 

November 23, 2022. The recommendations from the original audit report have been partially 

implemented.  

 

We sent a draft report to the Department on March 25, 2024, and discussed our observations 

with management on March 27, 2024. The Department’s responses to the current status of our 

recommendations are included in this report. 

 

We would like to express our appreciation to the personnel at the Department who assisted and 

cooperated with us during this engagement. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

Ensen Mason CPA, CFA 

Auditor-Controller/Treasurer/Tax Collector 

San Bernardino County 

By: _ 

Denise Mejico, CFE 

Chief Deputy Auditor 

Distribution of Audit Report: 

Col. Paul Cook (Ret.), Vice Chairman, 1st District Supervisor 

Jesse Armendarez, 2nd District Supervisor 

Dawn Rowe, Chair, 3rd District Supervisor 

Curt Hagman, 4th District Supervisor 

Joe Baca, Jr., 5th District Supervisor  

Luther Snoke, Chief Executive Officer 

Grand Jury 

San Bernardino County Audit Committee 

Date Report Distributed: _____________ 
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